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Despite India’s constitution guaranteeing freedom of religion 

and the general population claiming to value tolerance, the 

situation in India continues to be extremely difficult for millions 

of believers simply wanting to live out their faith in peace.

You’ve helped give Pastor Shekhar 
strength and courage to stand

2

One such believer is Pastor Shekhar*, 
who began training his son in his pastoral 
ministry, confident that he would continue in 
his footsteps and serve the Lord as a pastor. 
But then Pastor Shekhar was arrested…

While he and other believers gathered for 
prayer, policemen came and stopped the 
meeting. “It was in this moment I realised that 
our time of persecution has come,” says Pastor 
Shekhar.

They seized everyone’s Bibles and arrested 
them. They were harassed, beaten and 
tortured for hours at the police station 
before they took Shekhar to a separate room.

They beat Shekhar badly and slapped him 
so hard in the head, causing his eardrums to 
burst. They accused him of paying Hindus 
to convert to Christianity, which he denied, 
resulting in more beatings. “I was in intense 
pain, swelling, sadness, fear and anxiety.”

Eventually, they released Shekhar with a 
warning for him and his family to leave town 
or be thrown in jail. He tried reporting the 
incident to no avail. With no other options, 
he and his family packed up and fled.

Your gifts and prayers enabled 
Open Doors partners and other 
believers to assist Pastor Shekhar’s 
family with medical help, groceries 
and rent as they rebuilt their lives.
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*Name changed for security reasons.

Even though they left the immediate danger, 
his wife refused to let him, or their children 
participate in ministry. But he convinced her 
that no amount of persecution would stop 
God’s calling on his life.

The attack devastated Pastor Shekhar and 
his family financially. His medical bills were 
substantial, and they had difficulty with 
buying groceries and paying rent.

Thankfully in their darkest hour, they weren’t 
alone. Open Doors partners and other 
believers came alongside the family. Your 
gifts and prayers enabled them to assist the 
family with medical help, groceries and rent 
as they rebuilt their lives.

“In that time of sadness, we 

could feel you as a family 

standing by us.” Pastor Shekhar

“If an animal or a bird is injured, it’s unable to 
get up on its own – it needs treatment,” Pastor 
Shekhar says. “I had faith and belief but didn’t 
have the strength to stand. You took care of 
me like an injured bird and gave me enough 
strength and courage to stand on my own, 
which is why I’m standing today.”

Thanks to your gifts and prayers, Pastor 
Shekhar and his family can continue to be 
a light for Jesus in India. As part of the Body 
of Christ, this family belongs to a fellowship 
and for that, Pastor Shekhar is grateful.
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Preetha and Vinita’s faith 
is stronger than ever

Earlier this year, we received an update on 
Preetha* and Vinita*. We shared their story in 
last year’s July/August newsletter. Along with 
their families, they were attacked and beaten 
by a group of men that barged into Vinita’s 
house.

Amazingly, the incident has strengthened 
Preetha and Vinita’s faith. “I’m strong in my 
faith; I begin my day at 5 o’clock with a one-
hour prayer-time. Even though I’m illiterate and 
can’t read the Word, I listen to it,” says Preetha.

“My faith emerged stronger after the incident. 
I wake up very early in the morning and spend 
time reading the Bible and praying. Somehow, 
I’m finding courage to stay in the same 
locality,” says Vinita.

Sadly, both women still face persecution. 
Preetha and her family had to move 
twice because people alerted the Hindu 
extremists that they’re Christians. Vinita still 
endures mental abuse, taunts and sarcastic 
comments from her neighbours. For this 
reason both women keep a low profile.

Please continue to pray for 
Preetha, Vinita and their families:

•	 Pray for miraculous healing for 
Preetha’s arm as it still doesn’t work 
properly despite treatment.

•	 Pray that Preetha’s husband, who 
had a heart attack a few months 
ago, will be able to receive the 
treatment he needs.

•	 Pray for Vinita’s sister, who was 
also beaten in the attack. She can’t 
practice her faith openly as her 
husband isn’t Christian.

•	 Pray that Vinita will be able to move 
her shop to a more prime location 
where she can get more customers 
without surveillance from her non-
Christian neighbours. 

*Names changed for security reasons.

UPDATE
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Preserving the 
Church in the 
Middle East

*Name changed for security reasons.

Q&A

This year marks the end of our seven-year Hope for the Middle East 
campaign. We interviewed the Campaign Manager, Rami Abed Al-
Masih*, who is originally from Syria. He gives some context, reflects 
on the past and looks to the future of this advocacy campaign.

Q: You managed a campaign to bring 
hope to the Middle East. Can you sketch 
out the context? 

A: The campaign officially launched 
in 2016, where we had several internal 
conversations within Open Doors. We  
mostly spoke about ISIS because it was in 
2014 when ISIS started to take control over 
vast areas of both Iraq and Syria. 

We asked ourselves, are we standing in front 
of a question that could be existential for the 
future of the Church?

The vision was to step into a global 
campaign in which Christians in Syria and 

Iraq are the focus, in an effort to present 
a new vision for the Church and preserve 
the place of the Church, as a church and in 
society.

Q: What are some of the highlights 
of campaigning and implementing 
programmes together with churches in 
Iraq and Syria?

A: Globally, we worked on a big 
mobilisation effort for a petition. This was 
presented to the UN secretary general’s 
office in New York. 

A year after presenting the petition 
and following one of the policy 
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recommendations we presented, the US 
development agency started a new initiative 
to support the work that faith-based 
organisations do in countries like Iraq. There 
are at least four Christian organisations who 
accessed some of those available funds in 
the first round of it.

Q: A seven-year campaign is long. 
What have been challenges you ran 
into?

A: A seven-year campaign is a very 
long journey. That in itself presents a 
challenge: how to keep the momentum 
from our supporters, contacts we have in 
governments and policymakers over this 
long period of time. Also, the local church in 
Iraq and Syria are often faced with fatigue, 
with a sense of we’ve been waiting for this 
change, and it’s still not coming. Advocacy 
change takes time. 

Another challenge is the reality of the 
Middle East being ever-changing. Overnight 
a regime could be thrown out. Or someone 
could be assassinated which would lead to a 
regional conflict.

Q: What can you say about the vision 
beyond 2022?

A: Ultimately the vision is to continue 
consolidating the place of the Church 
as a Centre of Hope in Iraq and Syria. 
The beacon of hope and to project light. 
For these Centres of Hope to be able to 
project that vision to people around them 
and consolidate their place to be able to 
continue to expand the work that they’re 
doing.

Thank you for your prayers and support over 
the last seven years of this campaign. Please 
continue to keep our persecuted family in 
the Middle East in your prayers.

Some Iraqi Christians, like Mathi’s 
family, were able to move back to 
their house in Qaraqosh after ISIS left.
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Thank you for your prayers and support!

We can’t believe it’s already the second half of the year and we are so thankful for your 
prayers and support so far. Here are some highlights from the first half of the year.

Open Doors World Watch List 
2022 release

In January, we released our annual World 
Watch List with a special launch event. 
We’re thankful for all who attended our 
launch and the coverage received to create 
awareness about the current situation 
facing our persecuted family of faith.

Gender-specific Religious 
Persecution Report

Now in our fifth year of reporting on 
gender-specific religious persecution 
(GSRP), we’re grateful for the momentum 
being built in this area of our ministry as 
we shed light on the plight of men and 
women in the persecuted Church.

30 Days of Prayer for 
Afghanistan

Thank you to every partner that took 
the time to stand in prayer for our family 
in Afghanistan (#1 on the WWL) during 
Ramadan. Your prayers mean more than 
you could ever know.

Persecution Sunday

For the first time in the history of Open 
Doors Southern Africa, we hosted our first 
Persecution Sunday. Thank you to all our 
volunteers and partners who took part in 
the event. 

50

49
48

47

46

45

44

43

42

41

40

39

38

37

36

35

34

33

32

31
30

29

28

27

26

25

24
23

22

21

20

19

18

17

16

15
14

13

12
11

10

9

8

7

6
5

4

3

2

1

W O R L D  WAT C H  L I S T  2 0 2 2

Mozambique
Turkey
Mexico
Cameroon
Tajikistan
Brunei
Kazakhstan
Nepal
Kuwait
Malaysia

41

42

43

44

45

46

47

48

49

50

Central African Republic
Burkina Faso
Niger
Bhutan
Tunisia
Oman
Cuba
Ethiopia
Jordan
Congo DR.

31

32

33

34

35

36

37

38

39

40

Uzbekistan
Algeria
Mauritania
Mali
Turkmenistan
Laos
Morocco
Indonesia
Bangladesh
Colombia

21

22

23

24

25

26

27

28

29

30

Saudi Arabia
Myanmar
Sudan
Iraq
Syria
Maldives
China
Qatar
Vietnam
Egypt

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

Afghanistan
North Korea
Somalia
Libya
Yemen
Eritrea
Nigeria
Pakistan
Iran
India

1

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

VERY HIGHHIGH EXTREME

PERSECUTION LEVELS

L A T I N  A M E R I C A
Latin America is one of the most violent regions in the world due to 
the high levels of crime and execution killings in some of its countries. 
Christians are vulnerable as they’re seen as a threat to the activities of 
various criminal groups. Pray for the protection of Christians as they 
proclaim the Gospel despite the dangers.

A R A B I A N  P E N I N S U L A
With no public churches for Arabian Peninsula nationals, there are few 
ways believers in the region can connect with other Christians. Pray that 
strong and mature Christian communities will spread over the Peninsula 
and that God will add more to His Church. 

M I D D L E  E A S T
Life is increasingly difficult for Christians living in the Middle East. Conflict 
continues, and millions of people from Iraq and Syria have been forced 
to flee their homes due to war and persecution. Pray that the war in the 
Middle East will end and that God will use His children to be a constant 
light in the region.

A S I A
Views held by the three main religions in the region (Buddhism, Hinduism 
and Islam) about Christianity have cast Christians in a bad light and with it 
fear, hatred and persecution toward Christians. In many of these countries, 
Christians are isolated because of their faith. Pray for wisdom for Christians 
to be salt and light in the region despite how people may view them.

A F R I C A
Each day reports surface about attacks by Islamic extremist groups 
and how governments are becoming increasingly hostile toward 
Christians. Dictators and authoritarian regimes try to stamp out anyone 
whose allegiance isn’t to the government. Pray that God will protect 
believers from the increasing hostility and that the Gospel will spread as 
governments try to wipe it out.

Prayer has always been the number one request from our persecuted 
family of faith. More and more, they’re coming under fire for their 
faith, and with that, a greater need for prayer. 

We can praise God that, even though persecution makes way for 
violence and discrimination against Christians, it also makes way for 
the Gospel to advance.

So join us by using this prayer map to pray for our family of faith in 
the top 50 countries of Christian persecution to be used mightily by 
God for the advancement of the Gospel amid all they endure.

Visit www.OpenDoors.org.za for more about Christian persecution.

Open Doors’ vision is that no Christian suffers persecution alone.

The Open Doors World Watch List (WWL) is released every January and ranks the top 50 countries where Christians face the worst 
forms of persecution. Persecution is defined as any hostility experienced because of one’s identification with Christ. The WWL 
takes into account all spheres of life and incidents of violence. The methods for arriving at country scores and their transnational 
comparison have been independently audited by the International Institute for Religious Freedom (IIRF) and their proper 
application checked in some sample countries. Additional statements and interpretations by Open Doors based on or associated 
with the publication of the WWL remain outside the scope of this audit. Reporting period: 1 October 2020 – 30 September 2021.

For interactive map:

P R AY E R  M A P

www.opendoors.org.za

©IMB.ORG
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Dear partners and friends

It’s hard to believe that we’re already in the 
second half of this year. I hope that you’re 
wrapped up warm and sitting with a hot 
drink as you discover the content of this 
newsletter. 

It has been a busy season as we started 
building a church volunteer network. 
Our volunteers helped us during our 
Persecution Sunday campaign in June to 
raise awareness, prayer, and funds for those 
who suffer the most for following Jesus. 

Looking at the newsletter, I’m touched by 
the update on the Hope for Middle East 
advocacy campaign. Now in its final year, 
the Centres of Hope and momentum gained 
continue to shine as beacons of light in the 
war-ravaged nations of Iraq and Syria. 

You will notice a special insert with 
opportunities for you to write to our 
persecuted family. Please consider sending 
words of encouragement to those in 
our family who are hurting because of 
persecution. It doesn’t have to be long to 

impact their lives and help 
them in their faith. 

Join me in a brief prayer: “Father God, we ask 
in Jesus’ name for Your Kingdom to come in all 
nations, neighbourhoods and families – we ask 
for a breakthrough in the ones where following 
You costs the most – we especially lift up India, 
Iraq and Syria to you. Have mercy, Lord, and 
may Your will be done in each situation. Amen.”

Thank you to each of you who continue to 
give, volunteer and pray regularly for our 
persecuted family of faith and our ministry. 
We’re truly privileged to play a part with you 
in strengthening them.

Peace

Lynette Leibach  
Executive Director
Open Doors Southern Africa

From the heart
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If you would like to share your 
feedback or suggestions on how 
we interact with you, please 
email southafrica@od.org. 

https://twitter.com/opendoorssa/
https://www.facebook.com/OpendoorsSA/

https://www.instagram.com/open_doors_sa/

https://www.youtube.com/OpenDoorsSouthAfrica

